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2 September 2021

Dear Parents and Carers

I am writing to clarify the current procedures for schools regarding the recent national rise in positive COVID cases. 
The Council works with Health Protection ​at NHS Lothian to support ELC settings and schools to effect the Scottish Government guidance.  Guidance around contact tracing and self isolation has been updated for return to school in August. See excerpts from guidance overleaf.

If your child was identified as a possible close contact of a positive case you would be issued with a ‘Warn and Inform’ letter. The information shared with all families and staff in the ‘Warn and Inform’ letter contains the relevant updated guidance and advice for parents. All positive cases are now being handled by Test and Protect in a change to previous guidance. 

The guidance is constantly under review by the Scottish Government who will issue any updates in response to rising numbers across the country. 

Mitigation in schools: (amend as appropriate)

· Adults in the building wear masks in communal areas and where they cannot distance for 2 metres ( even though guidance is 1 metre)

· Children and adults regularly wash / sanitise their hands on entry, before and after break, lunch and before going home in addition to after toilet and when moving areas 

· Classes are well ventilated 

· Additional cleaning of touch points occurs during the day

· Staff are participating in twice weekly asymptomatic testing 

· Staggered start and finish times at school

· Staggered breaks

· P2-7 are eating lunch in classrooms – tables wiped before and after eating

I hope that this reassures you that we are working hard to keep children safe and in school.

Kind regards
Joanne Hunter                                                                                                                                                                  Acting Leader of Learning
Guidance Excerpts
Contact tracing
From 9th August, the approach to contact tracing of U18s, including in the school environment will be adjusted better to reflect the evidence and data re: risks of infection and transmission amongst close contacts in this age cohort, and in the school environment.

From 9th August, only those close contacts aged under 18 who are at the highest risk of being exposed to infection will be directly contact traced by Test and Protect, and asked to self-isolate until they have received a negative PCR test. Test and Protect will focus on identification of household, overnight (sleepover) or clear, prolonged close contacts.

The approach of requiring whole classes or groupings of pupils to self-isolate as close contacts will no longer be followed in normal circumstances. However, to ensure that any potential lower-risk contacts in the school environment are provided with public health advice on vigilance for symptoms and other key matters, schools and ELC settings should send “Warn and Inform” letters to staff, parents/ carers and young people in relevant classes or year groups when they are made aware of a positive case. Those lower-risk potential contacts in the school/ELC environment will not be advised to self-isolate or seek a PCR test.
Children and young people U18 (0-17 years old) who are close contacts
NHS guidance on self-isolation of children and young people aged U18 (0-17) will be updated from 9th August. The previous blanket requirement for close contacts aged 0-17 years old to self-isolate for 10 days will be removed from that date. This decision has been taken after careful consideration of the data and evidence around the risks of infection and transmission in this age group, and the evolving risk environment in schools and wider society. It has been informed by the advice of the Advisory Sub-Group on Education and Children’s issues, and the expert views of senior clinicians. The Scottish Government expects that this updated policy, while applicable in settings wider than just the school environment, will contribute significantly to educational continuity for children and young people.
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